

Welcome to New Leaders on the Block Step by step, mentoring today's leaders together!



Being a new troop co-leader may seem a little overwhelming at first and New Leaders on the Block (NLOTB) is here to provide additional layers of support for you as a new volunteer! New Leaders on the Block is a council-wide Troop Mentor Program that focuses on supporting you – a new troop co-leader – whether that is in-person or virtually. This program serves volunteers locally and regionally. New Leaders on the Block regional programs offer flexibility – in-person and virtual meetings throughout the year plus time for engaging and fun activities. Local programs may pair new volunteers with experienced volunteers for extra peer support or group volunteers based on grade level. NLOTB mentor programs vary from area to area and are contingent on volunteer leadership and participation. As a new troop co-leader, we highly

encourage you to connect (if you have already not been contacted!) with a NLOTB program near you! Please view the map and see contact information below for New Leaders on the Block programs and program team leads. Also, check <u>Activities</u> on the council website for select regional NLOTB programs that offer in-person and virtual meeting opportunities where you'll have the chance to meet fellow new volunteers all while gaining Girl Scout fundamentals and resources. When you engage in the NLOTB program, you'll feel more confident as a troop co-leader, gain resources and valuable Girl Scout knowledge, and connect with fellow volunteers!

New Leaders on the Block



New Leaders on the Block Programs and Contact Information

Program Lead (alphabetically by last name) – Area/s Supported - Contact Information

Jeryl Anderson: Durham 11 - gscout4me@yahoo.com

Jennifer Bertling: Craven, Jones, and Pamlico - ilbertling@yahoo.com

Dolores Bonillo: Moore, Richmond, Robeson, Scotland, Hoke, and Lee - bonillo dolores@hotmail.com

Hoke: Jennifer Price - <u>jbeam1231@hotmail.com</u>
Richmond: Hattie Reep - <u>kristi delani@yahoo.com</u>
Robeson: Myra Walters - <u>myra_chriscoe@bellsouth.net</u>
Scotland: Kathy McCallum - <u>kathy_mccallum@yahoo.com</u>

****Shelley Brocksmith Toth: Wake 13, Wake 18, and Granville - SBTgator@hotmail.com Danika Cooper: Pitt, Beaufort – Martin, and Edgecombe - danikajordanalicia@gmail.com

Betty Craig: Franklin - <u>bettypasghetti@aol.com</u> Heather Gargiulo: Wake 22 - <u>dizzy0910@yahoo.com</u> Amanda Inguanza: Harnett - <u>ainguanza@yahoo.com</u> Vanessa Ladrie: Wake 13 - <u>vladrie@gmail.com</u>

Shannon Quick: Wake 23 – <u>squick@nccoastalpines.org</u> Nikki Sauers: Wake 15 - <u>gsleaderzuzu@gmail.com</u> Rebecca Smith: Onslow - <u>OCSU.GS@gmail.com</u>

Rebekah Smith: New Hanover - <u>354troopmail@gmail.com</u>

Cynthia Sortisio: Durham 10 - <u>csortisio@gmail.com</u>

Amber Staup: Lenoir - Greene, Wilson, Wayne, and Duplin - ambil723@yahoo.com

Jackie Thompson: Orange - jthompson99@bellsouth.net

Debi Willis: Wake 19 – wildebi2@gmail.com



****If you reside in a county that is green in color based on the NLOTB map or you prefer virtual engagement, we encourage you to consider joining Virtual New Leaders on the Block. Please visit <u>Activities</u> on the council website to learn how to register for monthly <u>VIRTUAL New Leaders on the Block (NLOTB)</u> support. All new troop coleaders are invited to join this virtual call that is volunteer led and held on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. through June 2023. Meetings will be recorded and made available on the <u>GS-NCCP NLOTB Facebook Page</u>. These virtual meetings will be offered in "office hours" style. We want to support you, so bring your

questions and concerns and we will help you! In addition, during the meeting, we will have some sort of activity, craft, or SWAP for you to share with your troop. Troop Co-Leaders from any area within the GS-NCCP council are welcome to attend!



For Girl Scout volunteers that reside in a county that is green in color, please connect with a New Leaders on the Block program near you for mentor support. If you have questions, please contact your Membership Director/Manager. If you would like to launch a NLOTB program in your area, please contact Carolyn Pridgen – cpridgen@nccoastalpines.org. NLOTB is growing, and we hope to have a designated program in your area soon.

If you have any questions about the NLOTB mentor program, please contact Carolyn Pridgen – cpridgen@nccoastalpines.org.